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Kismet Shrine, 18 West Nicholai Street Hicksville, NY 11801 516-513-1266 

http://KismetShriners.org 

The Shrinersô Pledge 
 
I pledge allegiance to my flag 
and to the country for which it 
stands, one nation, under  
G-D, indivisible, with liberty 
and justice for all. 

POTENTATE½S BALL¹a roaring success  

Ý LI DucksðMay 20th 

Ý Hicksville Memorial Day ParadeðMay 

28th 

Ý Imperial SessionðJune 29th to July 5th 

Charlotte, NC (Kismetôs dinner on July 
1st) 

Ý Amityville Beach BBQ and Chili Cookoff 
CompetitionðJuly 15th 

Ý NY MetsðJuly 24th  

Ý Fall MASA Virginia BeachðSept 5-8 

Ý Ceremonial and OktoberFeztðOct 6th 

Keep an eye open for these upcoming events: 

MayðJun 2012 

Kismet Shriners at the NY Islanders  

We had seats reserved for 

YOU 

Where were you?  

Hana, the boys and I are so very appreciative to everyone 
who came and shared Kismetôs 2012 Potentateôs Ball with 
us. The evening followed a most successful MASA Spring 
meeting led by our own Ill. Sir Lou Barazotti, the President 
of MASA. 
There were 120 adults and 12 children there and a good 
time was had by all.  There were Potentates from fifteen 
MASA and NYOSA temples as well as Imperial Sir Al 
Madsen and the Most Worshipful Vincent Lebone in 
attendance.  
Please come out and support Kismetôs eventsðthis is the 
only way your Shrine will thrive.  

Having fun and helping kids  

is what Kismet is about ¹Join in 
the fun!  



KISMET½S 2011 DIVAN AT A GLANCE 
Potentate Ill. Sir Russell L. Magidson (Lady Hana)  

 649 7th Avenue, New Hyde Park NY 11040  

 Phone: 516-522-0620, Email: RLMagidson@gmail.com 

Chief Rabban  Michael Iannone   Phillip42@optonline.net, 917-297-6808 

Assistant Rabban Greg Feldman   GFeldman@mwellp.com, 516-242-1072 

High Priest & Prophet George Heyen   clown04@verizon.net, 516-599-2550 

Oriental Guide  Michael J. Finocchio   travelermjf@optonline.net , 516-647-4372 

Treasurer  Alphonse Graziose  ButchG123@hotmail.com, 516-369-0019 

Recorder  Ill. Joseph A Santillo PP  kismet2006@optonline.net, (516) 287-0974 

Membership Chairman   Mike Smith mickdog@gmx.com, 516-322-2922 

Director     Leo Johnson mrbigs72@gmail.com, 718-778-6922 

Hospital Transportation Chairman Sam Zakian zakiansl@aol.com, 516-798-3373 

Hospital Transportation Co-Chairman John Hassell jhassell1937@optonline.net 

Events Coordinator  David Rothstein  davidrothstein@verizon.net, 917-322-9136 

Captain of the Guard  Laurence C. Dittmer  

Outer Guard   David Rothstein 

Trustees    Ill. Donald Harrison, PP  

    Ill. Charles Schueler, PP 

    Ill. Robert Seldomridge, PP  

    Ill. Louis Barazotti, PP 

    Ill. Joseph Savaglio, PP 

Building Management  Leo Johnson 

    Lou Morales 

    Ill. Joe Santillo, PP 

    Ernie Crumb 

    John Pecorella 

Chief Aide   Noble Richard Sherriff 

Chief Bandassador   Christopher Monturi 

Chief Ambassador in Memorium Ill. George Christie 

Chaplain    Charles V. Bunton 

Colonel of Units   Franklin Donato 

Mini Choppers   Ken Ruffino 

Yacht Club   Alphonse Graziose 

Donor Relations   Robert Di Carlo 

Photographers   Melvin Eckhaus 

    Michael J. Mucaria 

Public Relations Chairman  John Kelly III 

Speakers Bureau   Ill. Charles L. Schueler Jr., PP 

Endowments, Wills and Gifts  Ill. Donald P. Harrison, PP 

Hadji Director   Robert Borst 

1st Ceremonial Master  John Pecorella  

2nd Ceremonial Master  Mike Finocchio 

Marshal    Caesar Baquerizo 

Honored Ladies   Ill. William Devine, PP 

Living Past Potentates: 
Ill. Willard F. Whitney, 1985 

Ill. William J. Devine, 1987 

Ill. Robert J. Haller, 1988 

Ill. Robert E. Lewis, 1991 

Ill. Robert W. Howard, 1992 

Ill. Donald Harrison, 1996 

Ill. Louis F. Barazotti, 1997 

Ill. Charles L. Schueler, Jr., 1998 

Ill. John E. Schwartzman, 2001 

Ill. Robert F. Smith III, 2002 

Ill. George R. Wacob, 2003 

Ill. Kenneth Sussman, 2004 

Ill. Robert Seldomridge 2005 

Ill. Joseph A. Santillo, 2006 

Ill. Mark Suckle, 2007 

Ill. Edward Chaini, 2008 

Ill. Michael L. Marmo III, 2009 

Ill. William T. Francis, 2010  

Ill. Joseph Savaglio, 2011 

Shriners Hospitals Board Members 
 

Ill. Lou F. Barazotti, PP (Boston, Emeritus) 

Ill. Charles Scheuler, Jr., PP (Philadelphia, Emeritus) 

Ill. Joseph Santillo, PP (Philadelphia, Associate) 

Ill. Joseph Savaglio, PP (Philadelphia) 

Noble Greg Feldman (Boston, Associate) 



Notes From the Divan  

The Pote 
Nobles  
 
I think weôve been having quite a fun year so far. Last month, Kismet held another successful 
fund raiser for the HPTF with the NY Islanders. Enjoying an exciting hockey game for a few 
hours resulted in $240 donated to the fund. As I say, we always have time for kids. What 
could be nicer than enjoying an afternoon together with friends while raising money for our 
Road Runners just by being there?  
 
Our Chief Rabban, Mike Iannone, ran another fun wine tasting, providing eight different wines 
from around the globe. As usual there were snacks and food for us to enjoy between glasses 
and all of the attendees enjoyed as usual. Next time I hope that more Nobles will support 
Kismet and come out to play. Kismet exists only as long as the Nobles come out and support 
our events. Without you and your families taking part, how can we continue? 
 
There are quite a few Kismet events yet to come, including the Cinco de Mayo party, more 
wine tastings, bingo and Oktoberfest. Imperial Session in Charlotte NC is in July and Fall 
MASA in Virginia Beach are also on the horizon. I hope everyone is planning on attendingð
the more, the merrier! 
 
I congratulate our own Lou Barazotti, President of MASA, for his successful year in that office 
as well as for hosting the Spring MASA meeting here on Long Island. We got updates from 
the Imperial Officers as well as the Hospital Board on the present and future of Shriners 
Hospitals for Children.  
 
In addition, congratulations and wishes for luck go out to our junior Past Potentate Joe 
Savaglio on his run for Imperial Outer Guard. Heôs been working hard and has earned our 
support in his endeavors. It appears quite likely that Kismet will have another Imperial 
Potentate (the first was back in 1923) and it will benefit Kismet as well as all of Shriners 
International if and when that happens. 
 
Nobles, as you can see, your Divan has run quite a number of fund raising events for the 
Road Runners, the Hospitals, and the Shrine itself thus far this year. Weôve enjoyed a lot and 
thereôs still more to come during the rest of this year. Kismet cannot, however, continue to 
grow and thrive if you do not take part in these events. It is the responsibility of the entire 
Nobility that Kismet continue on its course of Having Fun and Helping Kids, not only the 
Divan. I implore each and every one of you to get involved with our activities and our units, 
remembering this years creed: We Always Have Time for Kids. 
 
Remember Nobles: we gather at Kismet every Monday for food and fellowship. That is also 
when we plan our events (including our upcoming Memorial Day Parade in Hicksville and the 
Amityville Beach BBQ) and hold club and unit meetings.  
 
Also coming up is Imperial Session in Charlotte and Fall MASA in Virginia Beach. These are 
always fun events and worth every minute.  
 
Lady Hana and I thank you for all of the support youôve shown us this year and look forward 
to seeing you at our next event. 

 Greetings my fellow nobles of Kismet Shrine. I would like to take this opportunity to congratu-
late Ill. Lou Barrazotti on a great MASA session. To all the nobles involved who supported be-
hind the scenes thanks on behalf of your Chief Rabban. For those who could not make it 
on  April 15th you missed a great wine tasting. I managed to bring together wines from over 
seven countries, this coupled with great Italian food from my brothers restaurant, made for a 
great afternoon. I love and respect my nobles, and I say this with all honesty. We need to step 
up the participation in the Temple. I think its great to travel to different Temples and meet other 
Nobles. We also have a responsibility here, to support Kismet first and foremost. Our ball was 
outstanding. We were fortunate enough to have of over 120 attendees. Five temples were rep-
resented from the New York Ontario shrine Association along with a great showing from MASA. 
I hope to see all of you at our future events. PLEASE UTILIZE THE FEZ, AND TAKE NOTE OF 
ALL THE UPCOMING EVENTS YOUR TEMPLE HAS TO OFFER. WE WILL ONLY GROW 
THROUGH HARD WORK AND INCREASED PARTICIPATION. THANK YOU. 
MICHAEL IANNONE 

Chief 

Rabban 



Notes From the Divan  

Oriental  

Guide 

NoblesðI have been under the weather due to a double dropping and double frontal 
hernia operation now for a six month recuperation . But as they said in a scary movie 
he's back and I am looking forward to seeing all soon and resuming my duties as 
Oriental Guide . Sincerely , Michael J. Finocchio  

I would like to start off by sincerely thanking our Illustrious Potentate on my appointment, 
and subsequent promotion, to Captain of the Guard. I would also like to wish my successor 
and your new Outer Guard, David Rothstein, much luck, great success and all the best in 
his new position. Kismet may rest assured that a trusty and doubled guard stands steadfast 
at the portal of our sacred Temple. As the warmer months are now upon us, our Nobles 
look forward to many wonderful events and excursions. Just around the corner is the Hicks-
ville Memorial Day Parade on Monday May 28th. Please come down and support Kismet by 
marching in the parade with your fellow nobles or by waving us on from the sidelines. 
Whether youôre marching or standing, make sure to wear your fez to let everyone know that 
Kismet is a part of Hicksville. Also around the corner is summer, and you know what that 
means - Imperial Session! This Imperial Session is extra special because for the first time 
in many years, a member of Kismet Shrine, our own Ill. Joe Savaglio, is running for the 
position of Imperial Outer Guard. If you are able to go, please attend the Imperial Session 
in Charlotte and support Joe on his noble quest. Also, what would summer be without food, 
cookouts and BBQôs and Kismet has got you covered with a chili cook-off & BBQ on June 
23rd and our beach BBQ in Amityville on July 8th. This summer is definitely going to have a 
lot of fun, fellowship and food! Come on down and be a part of the good times! Finally, I 
would like to wish all our ladies a Happy Mothers Day and all our Nobles a Happy Fathers 
Day! From atop the fortress wallé  
 
-Larry Dittmer   fieldmarshal1@optonline.net  ǒ  larryd@volkertprecision.com 
                         (516) 361-5044 

Captain of 
the Guard 

 

High Priest 

and Prophet  
Greetings my fellow nobles ; 
Time has sure flown,the MASA meeting is upon us this week 4/18/2012. 
This Saturday is our potentates ball, I am sure I  speak for everyone when I say what 
a special event this is. 
For those who can travel to Charlotte, North Carolina, for Imperial Session we anticipate our 
Jr.Past Potentate,Joe Savalio to being elevated to the Imperial line. 
Thank you in advance for your continued support at all our functions. Please be advised that 
our Cinco de Mayo celebration ,along with our ceremonial for new candidates, is in may. 
All ladies welcome!!!!!!! 
  
  Keep smiling as always,  
 George "Chuckles" Heyen 
 



From elsewhere in the desert  

Road Runners 

The Outer 
Guard 

We are working on the Night at the Races fund-raiser for November 3rd. The 
planning is coming along very well and is very much a group effort.  

 

Put the date on your calendars and stay tuned for more details. 

 

Thank you to everyone involved in the planning: Sam, Linda, Maria, Theresa, 
Robert, Sue, John H., John K., George, Nancy, Mike, Larry and Greg. 

KISMET SHRINE FAMILY DAY WITH THE NY ISLANDERS A SUCCESS! 

A group of 24 people, including the Potentate, Chief Rabban, Nobles and their 
family and friends enjoyed an afternoon of exciting hockey at Nassau Coliseum on 
Sunday March 4, 20012. They watched the New York Islanders beat the New 
Jersey Devils by a score of 1-0. The game was a sellout and KISMET SHRINE was 
recognized as a group on the Jumbtron. We were a recognizable group as the 
Potentate and Chief Rabban wore their FEZ's at the game. Hopefully there will be 
enough interest for us to do this outing again next year with even more people in 
attendance. Oh, and more important than the camaraderie and fun had all in 
attendance was the fact the a portion of the proceeds form the sale of tickets will be 
donated by the New York Islanders to the Kismet Shrine Hospital Patient 
Transportation Fund. 

 

 - Noble David Rothstein, Outer Guard 

We look to promote Kismet and the services Shriners provide to as many people we 
can.  To do that properly you need to know what we as Shriners are all about.  To that 
end, I distribute the information I receive from Headquarters in Tampa via email.  
Please make sure the Temple has your contact information and an up to date email 
address.  If you have not been receiving the emails please add you name to the list.  
To those who do receive the information, I hope it is well received and informative.  I 
am always available for questions and comments.  Please send me a shout out at 
JohnJKellyIII@Gmail.com.  

Public 

Relations 

Clowns The clown unit is gathering on the third Thursdays of the month  at 7:30PM to 
prepare for our spring and summer obligations.  The unit is available to the family of 
Nobles and we will teach you everything you need to know about clowning around.  
We will give classes on balloons, magic, makeup, skits, costumes and goofing 
around.  Please contact Johnny at  JohnJKellyIII@Gmail.com, or just come on 
down and have some fun. 

Join a unit, get involved.  

Remember: Have Fun and Help Kids!  



Nobles helping nobles  

Noblesðthis is your opportunity to showcase your business and/or skills to all who read The Fez. All things being equal, 
why not support your Fraternity by working with Brother Masons and Shriners before a stranger.  

To help defray the cost of The Fez, business card advertising will cost only $50/year 

 

To place your business card here, contact the Fez editor. 


